

November 16, 2015

Honorable Melissa Mark-Viverito Speaker, New York City Council City Hall New York, New York 10007

Dear Speaker Mark-Viverito:

Pursuant to Local Law 28 of 2011, and on behalf of the New York City Department of Sanitation ("DSNY"), I am pleased to submit to you the agency's Final Borough-Based Snow Plans. These Final Snow Plans detail DSNY's preparedness and response for possible snow events in the coming 2015-2016 winter season inclusive of the criteria set forth under Local Law 28. Copies of these reports will also be made available to the public on our website, http://www.nyc.gov/dsny, under the Snow tab (click on Operations then Snow Plans by Borough).

Sincerely,

Kathryn Garcia

Cc: All Borough Presidents

All City Council Members All Community Boards